
 

DELEGATED DECISIONS BY CABINET MEMBER FOR LOCAL 
COMMUNITIES 

 
MINUTES of the meeting held on Tuesday, 21 January 2020 commencing at 4.15 pm 
and finishing at 4.20 pm 
 
Present: 
 

Councillor Mark Gray, Cabinet Member for Local 
Communities. 

Officers: 
 

Lucy Tyrrell (Resources), Ben Threadgold (Corporate 
Services) 

  
 
The Committee considered the matters, reports and recommendations contained or 
referred to in the agenda for the meeting, and decided as set out below.  Except as 
insofar as otherwise specified, the reasons for the decisions are contained in the 
agenda and reports, copies of which are attached to the signed Minutes. 
 

 
 

1 EXEMPTION FROM CONTRACT PROCEDURE RULES - VCS 
INFRASTRUCTURE  
(Agenda No. 4) 
 

Document considered:   Report on Exemption from Contract Procedure Rules – 
VCS Infrastructure 
 
A copy is attached to the signed copy of this decision. 
 
Summary of representations made at the meeting 
 
Ben Threadgold confirmed that the contract will be rolled over, with minor tweaks and 
no TUPE implications. 
 
Cabinet Member’s Comments 
 
I have received a full briefing on this matter and am happy to approve the 
recommendation to approve the exemption from contract procedure rules for the VCS 
infrastructure. 
 
Decision 
 
Having regard to the information set out in the documentation before me, I confirm 
my decision to approve this exemption from the Council’s contract procedure rules. 
 
 
 in the Chair 

  
Date of signing   


